Town of Chatham
April 11, 2024
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Riley Pitman, Alan Eastman

The meeting was called to order.
Vouchers were signed.
Minutes for March were approved.

A revaluation meeting will be set up with Denise Roy (DRA), Rod Wood (town appraiser) and the Selectmen. The Selectmen will be notified as to when the meeting will take place.

NHDES updated the Selectmen that the application for the Deschambeault Farm to spread sludge on fields in East Conway, adjacent to the town of Chatham, was approved.

The Selectmen signed the Ms-232. It will be uploaded into the tax portal.
The Selectmen signed a new intent to cut wood for Tom Fadden. It will be held onto until the new bond amount has been received. The Selectmen also signed the timber warrant closing out last years timber cut for Tom Fadden.

There will be a training for election officials in April. Maryann Eastman will attend on April 12th and I will attend on April 19th. 

Bill Briggs met on March 19th with Dean Jorey and Chris Szastansky from the NH Homeland Security office. They discussed emergency operation centers.

Brill Briggs discussed setting up a new town website with Karla from Alpine Web design. She said that she may be able to design a new website by using the old one. Bill will check to see if she would be willing to train those of us that would need to add to/change the website. Jason will contact Patrick Ramsey and have him release the site to Alpine Web. 

Jason updated the 211 listings.
Kyle Littlefield has taken over for Thompson. He was maintaining the town house and parsonage lot’s lawns. The Selectmen approved using Kyle Littlefield to now maintain the grounds. 

The DOT notified the Selectmen that the bridge on Butter Hill Road is now classified as having a critical bridge deficiency. Alan Eastman will place barrels on the bridge, as requested by the state. He will also send photographs of the barrels which will be sent back to the DOT. The Selectmen would also like to meet with the DOT and gain insight as to what to do to repair the damage.


A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

